
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE  JUNE 21, 2004 

PROCLAMATION REQUEST –  
WHITE RIBBON AGAINST PORNOGRAPHY WEEK IN VAUGHAN 
 
Recommendation 

 
The City Clerk recommends: 
 
1) That October 18 – 25th, 2004 be proclaimed as “White Ribbon Against Pornography 

Week in Vaughan” and 
 

2) That the proclamation be posted on the City’s website, published on the City Page, space 
permitting, and that staff issue a news release. 

 
Purpose 
 
To respond to the request received from the Catholic Women’s League of the Parish of St. Padre 
Pio (Kleinburg) 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The correspondence received from the Catholic Women’s League of the Parish of St. Padre Pio 
(Kleinburg), is attached (Attachment #1). 
 
Although this group does not meet the requirement of a registered charity, the City of Vaughan 
has endorsed this request for an annual proclamation in the past. 

 
The Catholic Women’s League of the Parish of St. Padre Pio (Kleinburg) has requested the City 
publicize this proclamation to make the community of Vaughan aware of the destructive 
influences of obscenity, pornography and indecency as it pertains to children and their safety on 
the internet.  The Corporate Communications Department posts proclamations issued by the City 
on the City’s website under “Events – Proclamations”.  Publishing proclamations on the City Page 
depends on space availability.  Corporate Communications will, given sufficient lead-time, issue 
news releases in support of the proclamation. 

 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Conclusion 

Staff October 18 – 25th, 2004 be proclaimed as “White Ribbon Against Pornography Week in 
Vaughan” and that the proclamation be posted on the City’s website and published on the City 
Page, space permitting. 

Attachments 

Attachment 1 - Correspondence from the Catholic Women’s League of the Parish of St. Padre 
Pio (Kleinburg), dated June 7, 2004 

 
Report prepared by: 
 
John D. Leach, City Clerk 
 



 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
John D. Leach, City Clerk 



 

 

 


